
 
Stow Police Department Page: 1 

Dispatch Log  From: 08/28/2023  Thru: 09/03/2023     0000 – 2359 
 

For Date: 08/28/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0018 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0410 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

9-1-1 caller reports 90 year old male experiencing  
difficulty breathing. 
08/28/2023 0426 
R17 transporting to Emerson Hospital with ALS, s/m 0. 
08/28/2023 0438 
E/m 7. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-698-IN 
 
                0546 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an alarm sounding at her house. No smoke or  
fire observed. 
08/28/2023 0604 
E14 reports faulty smoke detector. Homeowner advised. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-699-IN 
 
                0848 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0924 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

S6 advising a calling party about a parked MV.  
 

 
                1012 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Life alert requesting dispatch for alert activation with no  
response. Police and Fire responding. R17 reporting  
accidental.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-700-IN 
 
                1156 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1200 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1234 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S1 reporting a well being check. Party arrived home as  
officers were knocking on the door.  
 

 
                1244 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1259 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD + SUDBURY RD 
 
                1306 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1336 DISTURBANCE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     



911 caller reporting hearing 5 gun shots. S6/S7 spoke with a  
party who had permission  
 

 
                1505 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1508 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1510 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1522 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1527 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1541 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1623 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

08/28/2023 1623 Talking with a group of kids and showing  
them the police cruiser. 
 

 
                1715 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1819 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1827 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Hudson requesting an officer to check the area for a MV.  
area checked.  
 

 
                1855 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1859 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1908 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1911 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1948 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1954 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    LOT & PLAYING FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
 
For Date: 08/29/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0834 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0907 Road Safety Complaint No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV on the side of the roadway. S6 checked  
the area no hazard.  



 
 
                0917 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical. Police Fire and ALS and  
Sudbury FD responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
Sudbury A3 Transporting to EH.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-701-IN 
 
                0918 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a party who is having  
shortness of breath.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS Transporting to Lahee hospital. S/M 0.0 E/M 23.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-702-IN 
 
                0930 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Boz 4321 sounding. Police and Fire responding. C20 reporting  
accidental by construction crew.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-703-IN 
 
                0938 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a Male party who was shocked by  
electricity. Police Fire and ASL responding.   
 

         Narrative:     
R16 Transporting to EH S/M 17.0 with ALS intercept.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-704-IN 
 
                1008 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1030 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1156 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1204 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [LX] SIMMOS 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting assistance in Lexington. Call  
transferred to Lexington 911.  
 

 
                1256 ASSIST CITIZEN AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting some kids bothering her kid while out  
playing. S7 advised the caller and checked the area.  
 

 
                1321 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1514 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1536 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 



 Refer To Citation:    153121AC 
       Refer To Accident:    153121AC 
 
                1552 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + LANTERN LN 
 
                1559 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1659 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1706 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST + BIRCH HILL RD 
 Refer To Citation:    153371AC 
       Refer To Accident:    153371AC 
 
                1722 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 Refer To Citation:    153423AC 
       Refer To Accident:    153423AC 
 
                1728 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about a an  
unwanted party. S9/12 advised party not to return to the  
house and to speak with a lawyer.  
 

 
                1841 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1857 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1907 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1913 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1928 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1931 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a deer that was hit by a car. S12  
dispatched the deer.  
 

 
                1945 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1948 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                1949 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 08/30/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0015 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0342 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] BROWN ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request officer to assist with car in the middle of  
the road. 
 



 
                0402 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a white van which was driving around the  
plaza and may have hit something and then fled the area. S4  
responded and checked the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 reports no damage obvserved in the area. RP was spoken  
to.  Vehicle GOA. 
 

 
                0606 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

MPD request an officer contact a resident in town and have  
them call them. S4 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
Unable to contact the resident.  
 

 
                0815 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0852 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0857 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1003 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a box truck that backed up on the roadway  
and then turned around and left the area. Information  
logged. S9 notified.  
 

 
                1114 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1245 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1256 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1307 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1322 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a fall and arm pain.  
Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-705-IN 
 
                1328 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a party siting on a bench and would like a  
well being check on this party. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 and JDP spoke with the party. and the FD evaluated a  
medical issue.  
 

 
                1349 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     



S7 requesting FD for a leg injury. FD and Maynard A1  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Signed refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-706-IN 
 
                1357 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Report request. 
 

 
                1400 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1447 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1451 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1451 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                1454 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    154767AC 
       Refer To Accident:    154767AC 
 
                1458 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1503 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    154785AC 
       Refer To Accident:    154785AC 
 
                1506 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Party appraoched S3 about a hit and run S3 advised party and  
will file a report.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-50-AC 
 
                1512 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1558 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal. 
 

 
                1612 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

S3/JDP serving paperwork. Served in hand.  
 

 
                1621 R.O.VIOLATION REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about a  
possible 209a violation. S11 advised party and will file a  
report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-136-OF 
 
                1712 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
         Narrative:     

Abandoned 911 call. Upon call back a female party stated she  
was all set and then disconnected. no answer upon further  



call back attempts. S3/S11 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers checked the area.  
 

 
                1845 FIRE, CARBON MONOXIDE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting an active alarm in the basement. Police  
and Fire responding.   
 

         Narrative:     
Command reporting CO levels are over 100 PPM at 1851 
 

         Narrative:     
Hot water heater shut down Gas turned off house vented and  
Home owner advised. 08/30/2023 1931 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-707-IN 
 
                2029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2037 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2053 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2106 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 531SUDBURY] STUMPY BOON - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2107 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2139 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2146 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

FD reporting a walk in medical. Police Fire and ALS  
respondin.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 8.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-708-IN 
 
                2342 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
 
For Date: 08/31/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0415 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S11 served RO. 
 

 
                0445 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0503 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0753 ALARM, BURGLAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
 
                0806 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0807 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 



                1033 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller direct to the FD reporting an alarm sounded an hour  
ago. Police and Fire responding. House metered and home  
owner advised.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-710-IN 
 
                1056 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting to speak with a officer about an  
issue at home. S9 advised party.  
 

 
                1114 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1118 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a company unloading a piece of equipment on  
the roadway. S9 checked the area.  
 

 
                1125 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1143 COURT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1307 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1317 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1336 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + KINGLAND RD 
 Refer To Citation:    156929AC 
       Refer To Accident:    156929AC 
 
                1351 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about an  
issue at home. S9/JDP advised party. 
 

 
                1417 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1508 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1520 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1537 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1559 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1635 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

2 mv stops, top speed 51mph 
 

 
                1643 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    157288AC 
       Refer To Accident:    157288AC 
 
                1703 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1714 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    157348AC 
       Refer To Accident:    157348AC 
 
                1723 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1729 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1734 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1737 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1740 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1821 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1825 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] HARRISON ST 
         Narrative:     

Medical mutual aid request for the Town of Maynard. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 18:43 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 e/m 4.9 at 18:52.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-711-IN 
 
                1936 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                2034 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 22GLEASOND] WARREN INSURANCE AGENCY - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2044 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2152 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with Officer regarding personal  
matters. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-138-OF 
 
 
For Date: 09/01/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0018 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0057 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0133 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0505 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0817 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0824 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

09/01/2023 0930 Highest speed observed was 34mph in a posted  
30 mph zone. 
 

 
                0935 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0942 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

School walk through. 
 

 
                0945 ASSIST CITIZEN No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 54] FIRST PARISH CHURCH - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a vehcle has been on the lot for a few days  
and they need it moved for a upcoming event. 
 

         Narrative:     
Marlboro PD had no contact info for registered owner of  
vehicle.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 responds to speak with construction workers across the  
roadway to see if anyone knows who owns the vehicle.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports no one at the site owns the vehicle.  
 

         Narrative:     
Advised caller that due to it being private property they  
would be responsible for getting the vehcile removed.  
 

 
                0956 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1007 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1054 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1055 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1114 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1118 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1139 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1256 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    KETTELL PLAIN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports identity fraud.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-139-OF 
 
                1523 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1540 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports a gold van drove by him fast on his  
bicycle and is now parked in a driveway. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 spoke with operator. clear.  
 



 
                1550 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1557 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1632 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up call. 
 

         Narrative:     
Call back states they are cleaning the house and it was  
accidental.  
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1643 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1710 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
 
                1758 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

209A paperwork service. 
 

         Narrative:     
Served in hand.  
 

 
                1844 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports hearing gun shots behind her house. 
 

         Narrative:     
Minuteman airport called this morning and is allowing  
hunting on the property for bird activity.  
 

         Narrative:     
S10 responds to Minuteman to confirm  
 

 
                1933 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

Lighting of the lake patrol.  
 

 
                2149 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2150 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] MUNICIPAL DR 
         Narrative:     

Hudson PD requests female offcer to assist with a female  
prisoner. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 responds.  
 

 
                2209 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                2317 FIRE, CARBON MONOXIDE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

CO Invest. called in direct to FD 
 

         Narrative:     
E24 C1 and S10 responded 



 
         Narrative:     

house metered, 0 reading, faulty detector on second floor  
home owner advised. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-712-IN 
 
                2352 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/02/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0017 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    COMMON RD 
 
                0040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0534 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    QUEENS LN 
         Narrative:     

elderly female with severe abdominal pain 
 

         Narrative:     
S10 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17, C1 and ALS 3 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
Transporting one to Emerson S/M 0 will intercept with ALS in  
transit. 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 11.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-713-IN 
 
                0701 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a suspicious male walking on Boon road who  
seemed intoxicated. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 checked area with negative contact.  
 

 
                0714 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 85HUDSONRD] HYDRO - TEST PRODUCTS INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                0905 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1005 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 139WHITEPO] RUSSELL'S BRIDGE - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports hearing gunshot, possible hunting activity. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 reports waterfowl hunters on the river, well within the  
legal limits and no hazards found.  
 

 
                1010 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-715-IN 
 
                1036 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1227 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 



         Narrative:     
911 caller request ambulance for her husband 88 y/o male  
difficulty breathing. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-716-IN 
 
                1430 COMPLAINT GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    FRANCIS CIR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports solicitors walking door to door. 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked with negative findings.  
 

 
                1432 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Commercial burglar alarm, no zone given. 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked. negative findings.  
 

 
                1520 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1521 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller concerned about parking on both sides of hartley  
road. S3 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports there are zero traffic issues, or parking issues  
on Hartley. Police, Fire and EMS would be able to get by in  
case of emergency.  
 

 
                1534 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1540 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1553 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for her husband with abdominal  
pain. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 transport to Emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-717-IN 
 
                1559 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                1629 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1634 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1641 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1709 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1738 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1831 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     



Caller request well being check on her friend who is  
intoxicated. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports they located party and she seemed ok. JDP gave  
her some resources if she needs assistance.  
 

 
                2320 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                2333 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 
                2336 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                2338 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2340 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2357 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/03/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0045 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 368GREAT] CONCORD FUELS - GREAT RD 
 
                0430 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports car hit a tree 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 and S5 responded  
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed car into HLP pole #46 
 

         Narrative:     
R17, L5 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
CBK notified 
 

         Narrative:     
HLP notified 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 obtained patient refusal 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 transported one to SPD awaiting arrangements S/M 17438.2 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 17440.0 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-51-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-718-IN 
 
                0656 ALARM, BURGLAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    BROOKMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm monitoring reports residential alarm. 
 

         Narrative:     
Alarm monitoring called back with a cancel request per the  
key holder with proper pass code.  
 

 
                0945 VANDALISM REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    ASSABET ST 
         Narrative:     



Caller reports his property has been egged. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-141-OF 
 
                0950 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Alarm monitoring reports medical alarm with a catheter  
issue. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 transport to emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-719-IN 
 
                1150 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in request fingerprinting. 
 

 
                1251 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a minor mva with no injuires. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-52-AC 
 
                1300 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1316 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1703 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Arrest(s) Made   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports MVA. S10, S12, R17 and E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 reports Miranda rights given.   09/03/2023 1737 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 transported prisoner. S/m 85239@1746  E/m 85241.5@1750 
 
  
 

         Narrative:     
HLP was requested to check pole #31.  HLP responded. 
 

         Refer To Arrest:    23-43-AR 
            Arrest:    DECKER, BARRY KURT      
           Address:    292 WEST ACTON RD   STOW, MA 
               Age:    60 
           Charges:    OUI-LIQUOR OR .08% 
                       NEGLIGENT OPERATION OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
                       MARKED LANES VIOLATION 
                       RESIST ARREST 
       Refer To Accident:    23-53-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-720-IN 
 
                1727 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she is depressed and wants to got to the  
hospital. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient BLS to Marlboro. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.5 
 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-721-IN 
 
                1804 Erratic Operator Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     



Caller reports erratic operator. S10 located vehicle and  
spoke with operator. No impairment found. 
 

 
                1807 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Report of erratic operation.  No impairment found. 
 

 
                1902 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 asissted party with questions regarding VIN  
verification. 
 

 
                2224 ESCORT/TRANSPORT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S10 transported party home.  S/m 85241.6@2224  E/m  
85243.8@2228 
 

 
                2338 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FIELDSTONE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports fire alarms sounding. S7, E14 and L3  
responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-722-IN 
 
 

 
 

 


